
Community update regarding water supply in Parys and Schonkenville  

02 October 2020  

The high lift pump supplying Schonkenville and Town with water was taken out of operation for 

repair yesterday. This left most parts of both town and Schonkenville without water.  

Both the Executive Mayor and Municipal Manager joined by the technical team visited the water 

purification plant to check the repairs and replacement of pumps taking place this morning. Water 

team will continue monitoring the process.  

The distribution and pumping has started earlier on today and water is yet to reach other parts of 

town and reservoir number 3 in Schonkenville. Maintenance is also taking place.  

The municipality sends a word of apology for the inconvenience. For further information: Mr Mokete 

Phele 083 271 5507. 
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